LongBurton Annual Parish Meeting
7.00 pm Tuesday 23rd May 2023
Cam Vale Community Hall, Longburton
Present: Cllr Kell (Chairman), Cllr Duguid, Cllr Foreman, Cllr Kendall, Unitary Cllr Penfold, the Clerk and 3 parishioners.

1.
Introductions – the Councillors introduced themselves to those present.  
2.
Apologises for absence - Cllr Coombs
3.
Agree Minutes of the Longburton Parish Meeting dated 22nd May 2022 

  
– Proposed: Cllr Foreman, 2nd Cllr Kendall, Approved.  
4.      Chairmans introduction

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting, noting that last year’s meeting was the last to be held at the Church, in the post Covid-19 period with the war in Ukraine ongoing. It was good news that meetings can now be held at the newly completed Cam Vale Community Hall, a project which had been delayed by earlier world events and had been impacted by the rising cost of materials; this has been a significant achievement. 

The Chairman thanked Chis Loder MP for opening the Hall in March 2023 and all who worked on the project. 

5.      Dorset Council report


Cllr Penfold noted that Dorset Council values the contribution of Parish Councils in terms of their local knowledge and in raising local issues and concerns. 

Round 5 of the grants programme for voluntary and community groups has been launched and is open to applications if there is anything of interest locally. Details are on the Dorset Council Webpage.

Cllr Penfold is the Vice Chair of the Northern Area Planning Committee, the Western & Southern Committee, the Strategic & Technical Planning committee and SCOPAC, The Standing Conference of Problems Associated with the Coastline, which deals with coastal protection. Dorset Council meets every few weeks and all Councillors must attend. 


A question was raised concerning whether Wildwood Rise would be adopted by Dorset Council. Cllr Penfold was not able to say whether it would be but would refer the question for further advice. If residents wish to contact Cllr Penfold her details are available on the Dorset Council website. 

6.      Chairmans Report


The Chairman thanked the Steering Group of Nigel Williams, Tony Kimber and Tom Gilchrist, and all others who worked tirelessly to complete the CVCH project. It had involved a lot of work by those who were at or over retirement age!


The Parish Council has considered several planning applications relating to Longburton over the last year, all of which had been supported, and had made a few site visits. It should be noted that those who wished to object to a particular application should be encouraged to do so at an early stage which enables the Parish Council to form a clearer view of a proposal and perhaps make a site visit. 
7.      Police update
         PSCO Mark Jones was unable to attend the meeting but had provided a written report.
In general, Longburton is a low crime area as evidenced by the monthly crime report. There had been a couple of incidents - two burglaries involving theft of property from outbuildings. It was important to look out for elderly neighbours as people had during the Covid-19 period. 
The Police wished to thank all volunteers involved in Speedwatch and in the SID rotation programme. Between January & May 2023 Speedwatch had identified 175 speeding vehicles with the monitoring level reset from 36 to 35 mph. The sessions averaged 15 speeders although one recent event on a Sunday noted 23 who will receive a letter. It was noted that 36-37 mph is common and 47-48 a regular occurrence on a hazardous road with children and infirm residents crossing to the new hall and elsewhere.

The Chairman thanked Gill Cregg and Fred, for their work in rotating the SID. The Parish Council is about to acquire its own SID, there just being a few outstanding details to resolve. 

The Chairman noted that all this work is voluntary and new volunteers are always welcome 

8.      New Village Hall 

There are few snagging issues to resolve, relating mainly to the door. Chris Crooks and Terrie have taken over the bookings from John Lowe. The Hall is expected to break even in the medium term and has many new events planned for the autumn. 
9.      AOB

The Chairman mentioned the Longburton Fund which provides grants or goods to support those on low or modest incomes to achieve their goals. 


During the last year the fund granted £ 500 to a local athlete to attend the World Championships in Madeira and also awarded £ 500 to the Cam Vale Community Hall. 


The fund can assist with outward bound trips and the purchase of musical instruments for example. Applications are made in confidence and anyone interested should contact the Trustees. In general, the fund is underused and had not been widely advertised. 


A question was raised as to whether the new Notice board could be near the path to the CVCH rather than mounted on the wall. Cllr Duguid confirmed that the issue of a Noticeboard had been discussed at the last meeting of the sub-committee and this request would be considered further. 

 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 19:31. 

David Green, Parish Clerk
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